The June 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 6/7/06 and commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George and Ciulla were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents, Mayor Bill Warner, Atty. McCormick, and Ed Pietroski from Entech. 

George introduced Ed Pietroski and asked him to speak because he has another engagement he must attend this evening.

Ed continued stating that he has a payment request from Linde Enterprises.  Linde is requesting to reduce his retainage amount at this point to 2% of the project.  Currently we are holding 5% of the project cost.  The 2% retainage will still mean we are holding $47,762.00 and that is to ensure the completion of the project.  He has been coming in and taking care of the items that need to be done.  The value of the retained amount is several times more than the value of the potential of any uncompleted work. By reducing the retainage to 2% he is requesting for a payment of $71,643.22.  As the engineer of the project I have reviewed everything and we find that amount to be acceptable and recommend to the Borough Council to approve that payment on the project.

George made a motion to approve the 2% retainage on the project and to approve payment #16 in the amount of $71,643.22, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Ed continued that at this point we are 99.99% complete with the project.  We are still below the number projected back in February when we set the user fee, for the cost of the project, so that number has not changed.  When Ed checked with Aqua the other day we have slightly over 200 homes connected.  Obviously sewerage is going down to White Haven and is being treated.  At this point we can almost say that the project is complete.  

Mrs. McGarrigan stated that on May 7th there was a leak in the system and was told there would be no pressure when a leak occurs.  Apparently Aqua doesn’t know when a leak occurs so can someone from Aqua come and explain how the systems works because the residents have a lot of questions.  Ed continued that it is very typical of water and sewer systems that when a leak surfaces you see it.  The insurance against a leak is that the entire system is tested when installed.  In this particular case, there was an improperly opened valve.  The system was operating for several weeks there was no leakage at that point.  So someone in all probability, although we have no proof of it, tampered with the valve that shouldn’t have been tampered with.  That allowed the flow of water and has been fixed properly closed and sealed. It was a leak but not a leak in terms of a failure in the system.  There was a discussion about the improperly marked utility systems locations.  Ed indicated that they have been corrected.  He also said that if you have water coming out of the ground here in Penn Lake it comes from 1 of 3 sources:  A groundwater spring, sewerage coming out of system, or water out of the water system.  Sewerage and water systems are both owned by Aqua PA.  If anyone sees water coming out of the ground call Aqua PA because they are responsible for both water & sewer systems.  Discussion ensued.

Sally Horny mentioned that it was told to us that with the bills they would send a list of what can and cannot go into the system. Ed said that he understood that that was to be done, doesn’t know if that is planned for a future billing or not, he will speak to Dave about this as well.  Sally continued that she was told by the inspector that if you have cats, don’t throw kitty litter down there, nor oil based paint either.  She doesn’t know what else may be detrimental to the system.  


George continued that she is changing the order of the meeting tonight and is going to go directly to the issue with the dam.  She understands that there is a petition going around and that there are many concerned people.  Before comments are taken, we will give a little history, again, about the whole process and hopefully it will answer some of the questions you may have.  Back in January of 2001 we received notification from Gannett & Fleming that we needed to have work done on the Dam.  The process was started, 3/01 DEP agreed.  We looked for funding, had other people come in and see if this is what needed to be done.  By 2004 we were told the lake would be drained if we didn’t fix the problem with the dam.  We used Community Development funds.  We moved the funds from roads to the dam.  We put the project out to bid, advertised the bid request, got bids, and awarded the bid.  The project was discussed at numerous council meetings.  We received the bids and the project was awarded.  The company that is doing the valve repair agreed to put it off until September so we could go through the summer without having the impact of having the lake drained, which it will be drained. It’s either drain the lake and fix the dam or drain the lake and not fix the dam and never have a lake again.  This is a done project.  It’s not going to stop.  It’s going to go forward.  There have been lakes drained in the past.  Penn Lake has been drained twice in the past.  The last time was in the 70’s and as you can see it has come back, there are big fish in the lake.  I would like to have a lake at Penn Lake ad since we all live here; I believe we all would like to have a lake here too.

Tom Carter wished to add that this is a signed contract and this wheel has been spinning since 2001 and isn’t something that just came up.  Everyone appreciates the passion of everyone here and it’s obvious that everyone is concerned by the crowd that is here tonight.  This is great.  It’s a done deal the contract has been signed. Tom feels that our energies should be focused on plans on how to restock the lake and get it going again after it gets filled.

George continued that it was her understanding that if we put in a cofferdam to save the fish the lake would still have to be drained regardless, then put in the dam and then refill.  There would still be that impact.

A resident, Joe Schwab, wanted to still present the petition to the Borough Council consisting of about 100 signatures.  He indicated that nobody wants not to repair the dam.  What the petition is for is for other options & costs to be investigated.

Augie Ciulla wanted to voice his opinion of the petition.  He indicated that at a previous meeting one of the residents stood up and indicated there are other ways to do the job without draining the lake.  I asked him to get me the information and I would gladly pass it on to Borton Lawson our engineering firm.  I called Scott Bush the next day and told him of the concern and he indicated there would be no problem just get him any documentation or proof on this other way to do the job and we will price it out.  We did not get one piece of paper of any other way to do this job from any resident.  All we received was this petition. This petition is like a slap in the face.  He felt that this petition was a waste of time and what everyone should have done was got together and get the information to him so he could give it to the engineer to look at it and price it out.  We are with you not against you.

A resident, Andy Krysicki, said he spoke with the chief of DEP in Harrisburg and he said he would entertain any idea that we come up with for a cofferdam.  He said that Augie asked him to get him the information on size, how big it is.  He feels that it’s the engineers job not his as a resident.  Discussion followed.

Andy wanted to ask the engineer if there are any other ways to do the repairs rather than draining of the lake.  Augie replied that for the amount of money that we have this is the only way the repair could be done.  An estimate for a cofferdam is about $100,000.  Discussion ensued.

George expressed that anytime a citizen or resident of any community has an issue it’s their responsibility to let the people who are governing know their concerns.  Its your right and responsibility and its our job to make sure that we listen to all of you.  The only concern right now is that this isn’t something we just started 6 months ago or even a year ago it’s been ongoing.  The problem now is that we have put the project out to bid, we’ve awarded the contract, had people come in, we finally got the money even though it’s at the expense of our roads that do need a lot of work. We have reached the point where we have been given an ultimatum from DEP and the Army Corp of Engineers, fix it or the lake will have to be drained.  We have put it off a long time.  

Discussion ensued.

George continued that Teresa did some research and these are all the agencies that approved the plans as they were for the draining of the lake to repair the dam and not putting in a cofferdam or doing anything to save the fish, Luzerne County Community Development, Luzerne County Conservation District they gave the erosion and sediment control approval Fish & Boat Commission gave the Draw Down Permit and DEP.  

A question from the audience was asked as to what actually is wrong with the dam when asked what her name was she indicated it was Melanie, would not give last name, and that she was a resident. Council tried to explain why the valve at the dam needed to be replaced.  She asked if any Diver companies actually bid on the project.  George replied that the engineer had divers go down to do assessment.  There was a hydraulic analysis done, along with topography studies and geotechnical assessments.  All was reviewed and an assessment was made as to what is needed to be done to correct the problem.  Ciulla gave a brief rundown of the process. 

Atty. McCormick stated that the engineer made a recommendation based on the analysis and the DEP requirement.  The engineer made those specs up in relation to what DEP required.  It was his professional opinion at that time that this was the approach and these were the specs to be made.  You can run any number of possible designs, do any number of jobs depending on the levels that have to be done.  The money available probably played into it.  The only amount extra that was ever heard was that if you do a full cofferdam it would have possibly doubled the cost of the project.  It was not specked out, nor was it required to be. 

George continued in June 2004 we received a letter from the Bureau of Waterways Engineering after they reviewed our dam engineering evaluation and the geotechnical assessment gave a recommendation and we proceeded from there.

Discussion ensued about having Scott Bush from Borton Lawson come to a council meeting.  

A resident, Debbie, spoke with the Chief of Dam Safety and said that they would entertain the idea of a cofferdam if the engineer would submit specs, there are 4 different kinds of cofferdams.  She if the engineer could come up with a cost.  Tom Carter said that when they met in March, Borton Lawson, Bureau of Dam Safety the possibility of building a cofferdam to contain the fish was discussed and there were two reasons why it wasn’t feasible.  There is a right of way in the plans for where the dam could extend to and it would have gone beyond that.  So it would have to change the right of way given.  The main reason was to put the cofferdam in, even with the small cofferdam presently in the plans, they have to drain the lake first, and then they put the dam in.  There is a time period when the lake is drained.  If they were to put a larger cofferdam in the same scenario still exits.  They cannot drive trucks out into the lake until it drains.  Debbie asked if other options of the cofferdam were explored.  

Atty. McCormick wish to explain that as he remembers there wasn’t any type of meeting where Borton Lawson sat down with council and was asked to design something the cheapest way possible.  The money discussion had nothing to do with their design plan.  They did all the technical work we relied on their recommendations to meet the requirement what DEP was forcing the borough to meet.  The money issue came after that point.  The Borough asked what it would cost because of having to obtain funds from available sources, etc.  It wasn’t money driving the recommendation, it was a recommendation after review of all the information and applying the DEP regulations and running it through DEP that was the specs that came out and then it was bid.  As it turns out it bid in, even though we have already spent a lot of money up front on the engineer, close to $40,000, the bid came in within the amount of money we have allotted from Community Development funds.  Even after the signing and the public situation over the many years including the bidding process etc. when several months ago a couple of people came up and asked about the whole issue of the cofferdam, council checked with Borton Lawson and asked if there was some type of cofferdam system set up that would attempt to save some or all of the fish, and they said sure, but you would be probably doubling the cost and they haven’t designed anything and just speaking off the top of their head. We had signed the contract already when these requests were made so it wasn’t like everyone decided that this was the cheapest way to go and therefore this was the way it was going that is not how the process went.  Then at the request of the residents because they wanted to start the repair in June, the project was pushed off till the fall when the lake is lower and use would be minimal.  Council has taken information of this any meeting that we’ve had for 5 years.  It didn’t transpire the way he thinks a lot of people think it transpired. These were the recommendations of the engineer with the requirements.  There were soil problems and design problems with the dam as well, not only the valve.  There is also a road out there to consider.  It took us a long time to get the recommendations from the engineer.  Not sure where we would be able to go with this at this point because of the lateness in it because of the economics of it.  It would probably have to be redesigned, specked out, review process, which would be months again, and have DEP to delay the project even further.  Charlie doesn’t think we would get all these pieces together.  There is a time element involved. Discussion followed about grant procurement. Atty. McCormick feels that the perception is that we had a figure and we drove the specs to meet the figure.  That is not what happened.  The engineer analyzed the situation, we spent a lot of money, and the engineer analyzed it and came up with the specs.  They bid it out and it came in at this level.  It wasn’t like we told them we have $100,000.00 and you design specs to meet this amount.

Mr. Schwab asked if we ever went to the Army Corp of Engineers and asked for money or have someone learn how to write grants, because there is money out there.  George replied that it just so happens that she has information on a course where she will be attending on how to write grants.

Mayor Warner re-emphasized that no matter how many cofferdams are out there, you still have to drain the lake.

Zoning Officer Chris George explained that if you are going to drain to put in a cofferdam you have to drain all the way to the bottom and the area at the dam where the valve is to installed is the deepest part of the lake so you have to drain the whole thing to get to the bottom which is right at the dam.


The May 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.5/03/06

$  793.21

$84584.49

$22805.19

Deposits


$10434.89

$ 2147.03

$ 1040.00

Withdrawals

$ 6646.15

$     .00

$ 3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$  334.44

$__ 83.13    

Bal.06/07/06

$ 4581.95

$87065.96  
$20739.32





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 5/03/06

$14348.21

$924.27

$25.08

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   55.91 
$  3.60

$  .00
Bal.06/07/06

$14404.12

$927.87

$25.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 5/3/06


$123192.41

Penn Vest interest

$  1752.34 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 25230.81

Deposits



$  7000.00

Interest



$    96.69
Bal 06/7/06


$103305.95


CORRESPONDENCE:


We received a letter from Bob Moser from Penn Lake Assoc stating that at the November 2005 the PLA requested a $2000.00 donation to help with the restoration project of the Community House, at that time Council approved $1000.00 and now they are requesting the additional $1000.00 to be paid to them.  The council at that meeting said that the other $1000.00 would be paid if we had funds available next year.


George said we have a letter from the individuals who do the beach camp that we didn’t get any sand last year and they would like sand to be put down this year at a savings of $380 for a total of $120.00, maybe we could approve that later.


George said we also received a letter of resignation from Augie Ciulla effective after tonight’s meeting.  He has been on for almost 3 terms and is asking us to accept his resignation.    George with regret asked for a motion.  Motion made by Carter to accept Augie Ciulla’s resignation with regret, 2nd by Favire, none opposed, motion carried.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 2147.03

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$  597.31

Luzerne County, Delinquent Taxes Coll.



$  100.00

Contractors Permits



$  365.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$10641.26

Taxes Collected



$   20.00

Sale of Zoning Book



$ 8000.00

Sewer connection Fees Collected

BILLS:
READ 




$   48.54

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$   29.99

PP & L April & May Streetlight



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, June Garbage Coll.

$   76.00

Journal Newspapers, Plan Comm 




Mtg/Zoning Hearing



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, June Salary

$  852.43
FNCB – Interest on Loan

$ 1387.50
Secretary Salary & Rent 6 months

$  800.00
Zoning Officer Salary-Chris George-4mo

$   15.00
Borton-Lawson Eng.-Dam Const. Services

$   54.26
Verizon Telephone – 5/7 to 6/6

$   27.54
Florence Longmore-planter flowers

$   41.11
Reeves Rent-a-John portable potty/beach

$  100.00
Laura Baranko-Stenographer, zoning hearing-Krysicki

$   80.00
Wyatt Johnson – grass cutting @ beach & pagoda

$  500.00
John R Varaly-Preparing of Wetlands Ord


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, abstaining from the zoning officers salary, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner reported that a security light has been installed at the beach.  Wanted to remind the residents that garbage will only be picked up if put into garbage bags.  You cannot put piles of wood into a barrel, they won’t take it as well as you cannot put cushions out, they won’t take them either.  Everything has to be put into bags.  You are allowed 4 garbage bags per week.  We had a break in and robbery at a home on Hollenback Rd.


Favire took the water readings of the beaches: 0 at main beach and 1 at the 2nd beach.  The pagoda was not tested at this time.


Ciulla said that he was asked to look into getting information from Traffic Planning for a proposal for Speed Limit and Stop Sign Review. Received the quote back today, hasn’t been able to look over the whole report yet.  The amount proposed is $2250.00 that would include a survey, set up road signs, stop & yield signs and speed limit signs to be in compliance with the State of Pennsylvania.  Tabled for review by council.


Zoning Officer Chris George reported that there were no Building/Zoning Permits issued in May, 3 Contractors Permits issued, 2 sewer connection permits issued.  The Zoning Hearing Board granted a variance at 1311 Lakeview DR for construction of a deck in the rear of the house.

Sally Horny asked about the corner lot on Hollenback & Lakeview that is supposed to be wetlands.  Chris replied that the previous zoning officer had given him a building permit, at some point it was determined that part of the property was wetlands, the permit was rescinded pending a survey and wetlands designation.  The owner did provide the survey and wetlands designation so the permit was reactivated.  The new home construction was outside the area where the wetlands had been designated.  It was within all the setbacks.  As of right now all is legal and he is ready to go with the construction.  An Ecological firm based out of Berwick did the survey. Sally asked for copies and Chris said he has the papers at home and will be happy to give her copies. Discussion followed. 


A resident asked how much was spend on lily pad removal.  Council replied that nothing has been spent this year yet in view of the lake-draining situation.  Discussion followed.


A resident asked who is responsible for taking care of the storm drainage.  Discussion ensued.  Ciulla & Chris George will take a look at it.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


There is a council seat vacant because of Karen Greens resignation.  There will also be another council seat that will need to be filled due to the resignation of Augie Ciulla.  If anyone is interested please send a letter to me or to the Borough ASAP.  George continued that DC Beckerman has agreed to complete Karen Greens term on council.  

George made a motion to appoint DC Beckerman to council, term expiring 12/31/07, 2nd by Ciulla, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

George continued that the Zoning Officer Chris George is going to New Mexico for 2 months, I had a volunteer, Dan George said he would fill in until Chris returns.  He has been involved in the Borough, (Planning Commission). 

Carter made a motion to have Dan George fill in as Zoning Officer until Chris returns, 2nd by Favire, roll call- George Abstained, Favire, Carter & Ciulla roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George said that we have a request to pay a bill for mowing at the ballpark that was overlooked for last year from Bulls Eye Construction the amount is $950.00.  George made a motion to pay Bulls Eye Construction $950.00 for last years mowing, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


We have a proposed ordinance #2 of 2006, which will amend Penn Lake Park Boroughs nuisance ordinance No. 2 of 1997.  We are trying to firm up the area to include a better definition of junked vehicles and a better definition of inoperable vehicles so that we could enforce it better.

Motion to pass Ordinance #2 of 2006 amending Penn Lake Park Boroughs Nuisance Ordinance No. 2 of 1997 was made by Ciulla, 2nd by Favire, roll call – all in favor, none opposed motion carried.


George said we also have a wetland ordinance prepared by Jack Varaly to be reviewed.  Atty. McCormick needs to review it and then advertise it for passage at next months meeting.  He needs to thoroughly review it because it seems to be pretty restrictive.  Discussion ensued.

QUESTIONS:


A resident asked about the spraying for the gypsy moths.  Mayor Warner replied that they already sprayed for this year but not us.  Apparently you have to get on a list to be sprayed. Mayor has to call in September to make sure we are included for next years spraying.


Harry Boyer said that he received two sewer bills. He has two 50’ lots side by side and his house straddles both lots.  Atty. McCormick said that there should be only 1 sewer bill for $70.00 and to call Aqua they will make the correction.

Bruce Russell has 2 lots as well and his house sits on both properties.  Same situation as Mr. Boyers.  Only 1 bill should be issued.  Call Aqua PA and they will correct it.


Mr. Kresge said his friend Mrs. Braun has 2 lots across the street that are not buildable because they are wetlands and she has received two sewer bills.  Atty. McCormick replied that the ordinance states improved and nonimproved lots, not whether they are buildable or not.  Discussion followed.


A resident inquired about the shed issue whether it ever went anywhere if allowed or not.  Planning Commission referred it back to council to get a zoning variance application.

In the zoning ordinance there are no accessory structures allowed, but there are structures being erected all the time and the ordinance is being enforced so doesn’t it become okay?  Atty. McCormick replied that it is not, that is urban legend and would not hold up.  Just because we didn’t enforce it, it doesn’t mean we waive any of our rights to enforce it.  George said that if anyone sees these structures going up to please call and report them to the zoning officer.


A question was asked about the 10-foot lake access walkway.  Over the weekend there were people coming on our property who tried to build a fire in this area.  Would that be allowed? There were also little kids running around, who is liable should the children get hurt on the homeowners property?  Atty. McCormick couldn’t answer the question because he never did any title work in the borough.  George suggested that the parents be told and if they still don’t listen call the mayor.


Mr. Kresge said that Mrs. Braun has a water problem that was brought to the attention of Mayor Warner.  Is anything going to be done about this?  Augie said that he looked at this situation with Randy Johnson of Bulls Eye and there is an estimate from him for $300.00 to open up the drainage area.  Augie also said that this might not solve Mrs. Braun’s problem though. Discussion ensued.  

Motion to have Bulls Eye Construction open the drain for $300.00 was made by George, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.



Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

